

"Waheguru Ji Ka Khalsa, Waheguru Ji Ki Fateh" "The pure belong to God, All victory belongs to God"

Primary Standard Issue 10

Friday 1st July

Executive Principal's Message

Dear Parents/Carers

As the end of the Summer term rapidly approaches we have a full program of events to celebrate our achievements and accomplishments this year.

It was lovely to see year 7 excited at the prospect of visiting Warwick Castle and even more so on their return!! They had a wonderful day, with the weather on our side. We look forward to planning more events further afield.

The school is entering a phase of redevelopment, both internally and externally during the summer break. We look forward to a phased development of external facilities during the summer and next academic year. Our priority is to ensure EYFS have outstanding external learning through play facilities.

I would like to pass on my gratitude on behalf of the school, to those members of the PTA who have contributed significantly to our inaugural Summer Fayre.

Kind Regards

Mrs P Hammond

Celebration Assembly

Our celebration assembly is on Tuesday 5th July.

Outline of the Day

9.30am – 10.15am Year 3 & 4

10.45am – 11.30am Year 2

14.15am – 15.00am Year 1 and Reception

Each session will comprise of a 10 minute year group assembly and then the handing out of certificates

Reception and Year 1 parents are allowed to take their children home early after the assembly has finished.

Summer Fayre

The PTA have worked exceptionally hard to ensure that our first summer fayre taking place on Saturday 2nd July is a memorable event. We look forward to see as many families and friends between 11.00am and 3.00pm giving their support to ensure it is a great success.

Transition Day

On Tuesday 12th July pupils will spend a morning with their new class teachers. Children and Parents will be notified whom their new class teacher is on Monday 11th July. An outline of what the children will be doing on this day is available in our last Primary Standard.

Father's Day

An enormous thank you to the PTA for organising this great afternoon. A really warm, friendly and welcoming atmosphere. It was wonderful to see so many fathers, grandfathers, uncles and a few mum's, spending some really special time with their children.

Open Days

Both Open Days were really well attended and it was really pleasing to see so many parents both evenings for the primary and secondary presentations. Our Year 4 children who participated were excellent and really did us proud.

Sports Day

The Sport's Day on Friday 15th July. The program is as follows;

Reception: 9.30-10.15am
Year 1: 10.30-11.15am
Year 2: 1.30-2.15pm
Year 3: 2.30-3.15pm
Year 4: 3.30-4.00pm

The event will be ticket based. Due to capacity there will be two tickets available to purchase per child (£1 per ticket) from the class teachers from 4th-11th July. Please send exact change in an envelope labelled Sports Day and the tickets will be sent home in the same envelope. Any spare tickets will be sold to families wishing to purchase more than two tickets (on a first come first served basis). Please note entry to Sports Day will only be permitted with a valid ticket purchased from school.

All children are asked to come to school in their PE kits on the day ready to participate. We look forward to welcoming you on the day and cheering the children in their sports competitions.

Seva Studies

The virtue for this half term is responsibility.

I am responsible. I try my best in all that I do. I learn from my mistakes and I am willing to make amends. sath sa(n)thokh dhaeiaa kamaavai eaeh karanee saar ||



Themed Assemblies

We will also look at 'moving on' and the Rio Olympics as part of our assembly themes before the end of term.

Homework

Has your child read at least five times this week? If not then please find time for them to carry out this very important activity at least twice over the weekend. Reading plays such an important part in improving your child's speaking and listening and writing skills.

Attendance

Class	Attendance
Reception AK/JY	89.6
Reception SS	93.2%
Year 1FR	97%
Year 1ML	99%
Year 2KN	100%
Year 2LH/JW	92%
Year 3SP	97%
Year 3TY	98.5%
Year 4	95.5%

A big well done to our three classes that have demonstrated excellent attendance. Let's see if we can have all classes exceeding 95% for the last two weeks of term. That would be a real achievement. You can do it Primary!

Safeguarding

ALLERGIES – we have children with life-threatening allergies in school. Please ensure that children do not bring in any products that may contain NUTS or STRAWBERRIES. This includes YOGHURTS or DESSERTS with strawberries.

MEDICAL – if your child has developed an ongoing medical conditions, such as asthma, and you have not made school aware, please contact Mrs Sonia Kaur. Administering medicines in school requires written permission so please contact school immediately when your child receives a prescribed medicine.

eSAFETY – With the holidays approaching, we strongly advise you to refer to our eSafety guidance and support for parents available on our website.

Admin

ABSENCES– The school must be notified by 9am

TRAVEL PLAN – any changes to your child's travel plan arrangements must be reported to the school office by 2pm.

TRAVEL PLAN 2016 – The deadline for receipt of return of the reply slips was 10th June. All data is being collated and we are working with our Travel Plane provider to review timings and if appropriate pick up and drop of points.

Calendar Dates

Dates	Activity
Saturday 2 nd July (PTA Event)	Summer Fayre – 11am to 3pm
Tuesday 5 th July	Primary end of year celebration assemblies and certificates
Wednesday 6 th July	Year 7 Transition day and evening
Tuesday 12 th July	Reception, Year 1, Year 3, Year 4 Progress Evening
Tuesday 12 th July	New Year 5 Transition morning
Thursday 14 th July	Year 2 Progress Evening
Thursday 14 th July	Year 7 Celebration Evening – 6pm onwards
Friday 15 th July (PTA Event)	Primary Sports Event
Wednesday 20 th July	Last day of term

School term dates for 2015-2016 and 2016-2017 are available on our website.

Well done Ladies!

Seva staff did us proud on Saturday 25th July, when they took part in the Breast Cancer 5km run at Stonely Park. Mrs Amrit Kaur, Mrs Sonia Kaur, Miss Sam Pickstcok, Miss Kirpal Kaur, Miss Kerren Nijjar and Mrs Maureen Lukong have raised nearly £1,000 for this very worthwhile cause. They would like to say a big thank you to all the parents from our school who have supported them in this event.

Finally.....

I hope you all have an enjoyable weekend and I look forward to seeing you and your families at the Summer Fayre on Saturday 2nd July.

Yours sincerely

Jane Morgan Interim Primary Leader